
Whilst COVID-19 Pandemic restrictions are in force, 
Council Meetings will be conducted virtually and 
access to the live stream  
(www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/live) will be the 
‘open’ component of Council Meetings.  
Please contact our Council Business team on  
03 5662 9200 should you require assistance.

ADDITIONAL COUNCIL MEETING (Virtual)
Wednesday 18 November 2020, 11.00am
Business to be transacted at the Meeting:
That Council hold an Additional Council Meeting to 
hear, consider and decide on submissions to the 
revised Local Law No.2 2020 – Meeting 
Procedures and the Common Seal.

COUNCIL MEETING (Virtual)
Wednesday 25 November 2020  
(Meeting No.451) 2.00pm

EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST TO PRESENT TO AND 
SUBMIT QUESTIONS TO COUNCIL 
Expressions of Interest to present to and submit 
questions to Council and are still invited. During 
COVID-19 restrictions Council has adapted its 
usual open sessions, the Council Business Team 

pursuant to sections 206, 207A and 223 Schedule 10 
clause 3 of the Local Government Act, 1989. A person may 
make a submission to this proposal. Submissions are to 
be received no later than 5.00pm Wednesday 2 December 
2020 and addressed to the CEO, South Gippsland Shire 
Council, 9 Smith Street (or Private Bag 4), Leongatha VIC 
3953. Any person making a submission is entitled to be 
heard in support of the submission. If a person or a  
representative wishes to be heard in support of the  
submission they must state this in their submission.  
Copies of submitter’s name and address may be  
disclosed at any public Council meeting or special  
committee meeting at which the proposal will be  
considered. If no submissions are received the proposal 
will be implemented. 

WORKS THIS WEEK
To see a list of works that Council will be undertaking this 
week, please visit our website: 
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/works

CONTACT US
9 Smith Street, Leongatha (closed due to COVID-19)
03 5662 9200 | council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au
www.facebook.com/southgippslandshirecouncil

Please note: Our customer service centre is currently 
closed due to COVID-19. Payments are not available to 
be taken over the phone at this time. BPAY and online 
payments are still available.

will make contact with those parties who register an  
Expression of Interest. Refer to Council’s website:  
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/councilmeetings 
Please note: These sessions are virtual but not livestreamed

PROPOSED ROAD DISCONTINUANCE AND SALE

Council proposes to commence statutory procedures to 
discontinue part Myrtle Street and part Mine Road  
Jumbunna being part crown allotment 34 Parish of  
Jumbunna East, shown in plan above, with an area of 
638m2 and sell the land to the abutting land owner of 27 
Rees Road Jumbunna, for not less than a valuation which 
is made not more than six months prior to the sale,  

South Gippsland Shire Council’s COVID-19 
Home-Based Business Grants are now open. 

The grants are open to home-based  
businesses in South Gippsland with an annual 
turnover between $25,000 and $250,000 that 
have experienced a downturn as a result of 
COVID-19.

The grants are part of Council’s $2M  
Community Support Package and are aimed 
at small food producers, home-based health 
and beauty services and creative and training 
businesses. Eligible businesses will receive a 
grant of $1,000 (ex GST) that can be spent on 
essential business fees, services or materials.

South Gippsland Shire Council’s Chair  
Administrator, Julie Eisenbise expects that the 

funding will provide much-needed support for 
many home-based businesses. 

“Home-based businesses have been  
significantly impacted by COVID-19 and many 
have only received limited financial support 
due to restrictions on government funding. 
We hope that these grants will provide a small 
amount of relief and help business owners 
to revitalise their businesses now COVID-19 
restrictions are easing,” said Ms Eisenbise. 

The Home-Based Business Grants open are 
open until 5.00pm Friday 20 November or until 
the $100,000 allocation is exhausted.  
Applications will be assessed as they are 
received and awarded when the assessment 
process is complete. To apply, please visit:  
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/covidsupport

Home-Based Business Grants Open!
South Gippsland Shire Council News

QPR Training Now Available
Local Men Local Communities in partnership with  
Wellways brings you QPR Training.

QPR stands for: Question. Persuade. Refer.  
Three simple steps anyone can learn to help save 
a life from suicide.

Just as people trained in CPR help save thousands 
of lives each year, people trained in QPR learn how 
to recognise the warning signs of a suicide crisis 
and how to question, persuade, and refer someone 
to help.

Learn more and register at: 
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/qpr


